Millersburg Town Council Meeting
July 22, 2020
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The regular monthiy meeting of the Millersburg Town Council held on Wednesday, July 22, 2020
at 5:00 PM at the Millersburg Town Hall.

In Attendance were:

James Winkler Council Member X
Dean Smith Council Member X
Austin Turner Council Member EI
Alan Mackowiak Marshal ]
MacKenzie Taylor Clerk/Treasurer E}
Ben Eldridge Utility Superintendent
Matt King Maintenance Director [
Tonya Jayburg Park Board President D

Convene: 5:00 PM - Jim Winkler called the meeting to order.

A motion was made by Jim Winkier to approve the minutes for Wednesday, July 8, 2020
The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was approved unanimously.

L. Water Superintendent

®  The sprinkler splash day at Cook Station has been a huge success. Ben would like to continue
doing this on Wednesday’s whenever it's nice out. Frisbee golf has also been getting really popular
at Cook Station.
II. Waste Water Superintendent

* Benis in need of a new trash pump. The trash pump is very old and it’s been here since Ben started
working here. Ben presented pictures of two different trash pumps and the costs to the Council.
Ben, Jim, and Dean all agreed on the larger 2 inch pump that cost $849.00.
III.  Community Development

® Farmer’s Day has been cancelied. There will be a discussion with F loyd to see if the car show is
still a go for Friday August 21+,

* Charles Beard is stiil working with Ben on the historic grant.

IV. Maintenance Director

¢ Due to losing the Cross Roads grant, the Town itself will cover the expenses to fix the
designated roads.

*  When the roads are in the works, Jim would like Mackenzie to type a formal letter, have
the Council sign it, and give this to Forest River. Within the letter it will contain
information about transport drivers, trucks, and other haulers that pass along that road
to help keep families, children, and properties protected and safe. If Forest River doesn’t
comply then we may have to ticket their trucks.

V. Marshal
® Alan is recovering well after his knee surgery,
V1. Park

* Ben would like to purchase 2 new trash can to place at Eagle Park. It would cost a little over
$500.00, the same as the Cook Station trash cans. This would help enhance the look of the park.

are doing really well this year. —The basketball poles have still not been put in. If Brian doesn’t get
them put in by the end of the week, then Ben and Zack will do them.
VIL.  Clerk/Treasurer
® Bank rec for the month of May has been completed with Char. June bank rec will be finished for
the next meeting.
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VIII Old Business
e Rick wanted to make sure Yoder’s Pay application was given o us and the Council. The first
installment is for $16,200.00.
e Rick said he is putting together a schedule for the comprehensive plan.
IX. New Business
No New Business.

Jim Winkler made a motion to pay bills. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was
approved unanimously.

Jim Winkler made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Dean Smith and upon a voice vote was
approved unanimously.

Adjourn: 6:00
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